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others, Bourne will strive to improve the quality of life for all residents living and working in the 
larger community. 

 
5. Public Comment on Non-Agenda Items – Public Comments are allowed for up to a total of 12 minutes 

at the beginning of each meeting.  Each speaker is limited to 3 minutes for comment.  Based on past 
practice, members of the Board are not allowed to comment or respond.  
 

6. Joint Meeting with the Planning Board 
 

a. Discussion and possible vote to appoint 2 members to the Planning Board to fill vacancies 
until the next regular election. 
 
Select Board Chair, Peter Meier, said that originally three people applied for the Planning Board 
vacancies, and one has withdrawn their letter of interest.  The two people who are remaining are 
Jim Robinson, and William Meier, who was not present due to a work obligation.  
 
Jim Robinson said that he was a former City Councilor and he has a good idea of how Town 
boards work with each other to grow and to keep everybody on the same page.  He said he has a 
good idea on the overall management planning initiatives for Bourne.  He said that he is a retired 
Major from the National Guard, and he worked on many projects while in the service from start 
to finish by doing the planning and the carrying out of the projects. He talked about some of the 
projects that he had worked on while in the service.  
 
Chair Meier spoke on behalf of William Meier, his father, the other candidate.  Chair Meier said 
that Mr. Meier has been serving as an alternate with the planning Board for over 3 years.  He 
gave a summary of what Mr. Meier has done.  
 

Voted:  Christopher Farrell moved, and Elizabeth Brown seconded to put both candidate names 
 into nomination.  

 
Select Board member Judith Froman asked if the Planning Board was prepared to address any of 

 the issues that the Planning Board has had which has resulted in turnover within the Board.  
 Planning Board Chair Doucette said that the Planning Board is always willing to listen and take 
 in concerns for what is best for the Town.  

 
Select Board member Mary Jane Mastrangelo said that one of the issues that was cited in the 

 recent letters from the people that resigned from the Planning Board was that it was difficult for 
 them to get timely access to the materials and to be able to see all the plans in time for voting at 
 the meetings. She said the newspaper article said it was because the Town of Bourne 
 couldn’t afford  to mail these items to the Planning Board.  Ms. Mastrangelo asked Mr. Robinson  
 that if those materials are not available to him as a member, if he would be comfortable going to 
 the Planning Board office to review plans in the office to make sure that he is prepared.  
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Mr. Robinson responded to Ms. Mastrangelo’s question by saying that he has no issues with that 
 and that he likes to prepare before a meeting.  He said he has no problem driving to Town Hall, 
 and he would have no problem asking fellow members where he can get the information.   

 
Ms. Mastrangelo then asked if he was sitting on the Planning Board and was at a hearing and he 

 felt that he had not received the information before the meeting, how would he feel about saying 
 that he was not provided the information in a timely fashion and would he say he would like to 
 postpone his decision or would he just go ahead with the decision.  

 
Mr. Robinson responded by saying that he would probably feel that he did not do his due 

 diligence, and that he will have the responsibility of doing his own homework.  He said it is not 
 fair to an outside agency coming into the Town for a meeting if they are not prepared.  

 
Ms. Mastrangelo wanted clarity of what positions these two candidates were filling at this 

 meeting and was told that they were both to fill temporary vacancies on the Planning Board until 
 the next regular election, which is in May.   Ms. Mastrangelo asked if on the next ballot there 
 three openings for 3-year terms, one opening for a 2-year unexpired term and one opening 
 for a 1-year unexpired term, and Planning Board Chair Doucette said yes.  

 
 
Vote: Chair Doucette – yes, Jeanne Azarovitz – yes, Judith Froman – yes, Jared MacDonald – 

 yes, Chair Meier – abstain, Melissa Ferretti – yes, Mary Jane Mastrangelo – yes, Elizabeth Brown 
 – yes, and Christopher Farrell – yes. 8-0-1.   

 
Chair Meier said that each member of the Select Bard and the Planning Board will now vote for 

 the candidate or candidates that they chose to fill the vacancies.  
 
Christopher Farrell voted for both Mr. Robinson and Mr. Meier. 
Elizabeth Brown voted for both Mr. Robinson and Mr. Meier. 
Mary Jane Mastrangelo voted for both Mr. Robinson and Mr. Meier. 
Melissa Ferretti voted for both Mr. Robinson and Mr. Meier. 
Chair Meier abstained.  
Jared MacDonald voted for both applicants.  
Judith Froman voted for both applicants. 
Jeanne Azarovitz voted for both applicants. 
Chair Doucette voted in the affirmative for both Mr. Meier and Mr. Robinson.  
 
Vote: 8-0-1 for both applicants.  

 

Voted:  Christopher Farrell moved, and Chair Doucette seconded to adjourn the joint meeting. 
Vote: 5-0-0.   
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7. Minutes 
 

 None. 
 
 

7. Correspondence 
 
 None.  

 

9. Adjourn 
 

Voted:  Christopher Farrell moved, and Chair Doucette seconded to adjourn the joint meeting. 
Select Board Vote: Judith Froman – yes, Jared MacDonald – yes, Chair Meier – yes, Melissa 

 Ferretti – yes, and Mary Jane Mastrangelo – yes 5-0-0.   
Planning Board Vote:  Chair Doucette – yes, Jeanne Azarovitz – yes, Elizabeth Brown – yes, 

 and Christopher Farrell – yes. 4-0-0. 
 

This joint meeting of the Bourne Select Board and the Bourne Planning Board was adjourned at 7:05 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Johnson, Recording Secretary 






















